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Reference:   FOI.8151.22 

Subject:    Amman Tawe Partnership and related concerns 

Date of Request: 4 February 2022 
 

Requested: 
 
1. A copy of the minutes of the meeting held Friday 6th August 2021, which was attended by The 

Assistant Director of Corporate Legal Services and her team and the Minister of Health and her 
team. 
 

2. A copy of the report from that meeting. 
 

3. A list of recipients of the report indicating the date the report was emailed or sent to them. 
 

4. The numbers of complaints received concerning the Awel Aman Tawe Practice over the last six 
years. 

 
5. The numbers of patients who have left that practice over the last six years. 
 

Response: 
 
1. - 3. Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) confirms that it does not hold the information being 

requested, as it was an informal meeting between the teams to review outstanding cases relating 
to Eluned Morgan’s work as a regional Member of the Senedd. As a result, no formal minutes 
were taken and no report was produced. 
 

4. The UHB confirms that it has received 29 concerns relating to GP surgeries within the Amman 
Tawe Partnership in the UHB’s geographical area, during the last six years. 

 
However, the UHB does not hold detail of complaints made directly to the GP surgeries within 
the Amman Tawe Partnership. Therefore, we suggest you contact them directly for further 
information and have provided the contact details below: 
 
GCG Surgery, Graig Road, Gwaun Cae Gurwen, Ammanford, Carmarthenshire, SA18 1EG. 
 
Garnant Surgery, Cwmamman Road, Garnant, Ammanford, Carmarthenshire SA18 1NB.  
 
Brynamman Surgery, Black Mountain Centre, Cwmgarw Road, Brynamman, Ammanford, 
Carmarthenshire, SA18 1BU. 
 

5. The UHB does not hold this information. We therefore recommend that you redirect your request 
to the Freedom of Information Team in NHS Wales Shared Services Partnership (NWSSP) who 
may be able to help you with your enquiry. Contact details for NWSSP are as follows:- 

 
shared.services@wales.nhs.uk or alternatively, you can contact: Information Governance 
Manager, 4-5 Charnwood Court, Heol Billingsley, Parc Nantgarw, Cardiff, CF15 7QZ. 

 

 


